McKeanl Jennifer - FSIS :

From: Engeliohn, Danlel- FSIS

Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2013 8:36 PM
To: McKean, Jennifer- FSIS
Subject: Fw: Drig Residue Program

Daniel L. Engeljohn, PhD, FSIS

From: Hoiterman, James - FSIS '

Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2013 08:58 PM

To: Engeljohn, Danlel - FSIS :

Cc: Hulsey, Laura - FSIS; Seebohm, Scott « FSI'S; Armold, liene - FSIS; Holterman, James - FSIS
Subject: FW: Drug Resldue Program

Dan,

Here is a copy of the May 18, ‘12 letter toMr. De LosSantos as you requested.

Jim Holterman, D.Vv.M

Veterinary Staff Officer

USDA, FSIS, Policy Development Staff
Omaha, NE 68102-5908

From: Holterman, James - FSIS

Sent: Fﬁda‘! iay 18, 2012 gi'i ii
To
Cc: Hulsey, Laura - FSIS; Se A « FSIS; Arnold, Hlene - FSIS; Holterman, James - FSIS

Subject: FW: Drug Residue Program
Mr. and Mrs. De Los Santos,
- Thave reviewed your drug residue program and have the following comments:

This program very closely follows the racommendations of the Residue Prevention Compliance Guide 2012 for its
tontrols. There is one recommendation | will make on the steps you will need to take if FSIS finds a violative residue,
Since you have determined that residue s are not reasonably likely to occur (NRLTO), a violative residue finding should be
followed with all 4 steps of the corrective actionsof 9 CFR 417.3 {b). All inspector generated sampled carcasses should
be retained by FSIS 50 9 CFR 417.3 (b){1-3} should be done by FSIS in these cases. When there is a scheduled sample
FSIS will recommend that the establishment holdthe sampled carcass until the results are returned and in this case you
will be responsible for 9 CFR 417.3 (b} {1-3). However, inall cases of violative residue findings, the reassessment under 9
CFR 417.3-(b) (4) should be perfformed

Ihave added additional comments/questions to your program below in red that are not necessarily requirements but
can add support to your program.
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Valley Meat Company, LLC EST 371
3845 Cedarvale Rd
Roswell, NMV88203

575-622-1214

DRUG RESIDUE PROGRAM

Valley Meat Company is committed to fully cooperate with and support FSIS efforts to prevent violative

chemical residues from entering the food supply. In the event FSIS, through agency testing, identify livestock,
carcasses or products containing violative levels of chemical residues, Valley Meat Company will take
necessary precautions to ensure that products do not enter commerce and that producers are notified.
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Signature Date,

Please remember that the a'cceptabilily of this program is made by your District Office.

Jim Holterman, 0.V.M

Staff Officer

USDA, FSIS, Policy Development Division
Omaha, NE 68102
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